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ux:AL #541 Ul'ILITYIDRKERSUNICEOFAMERICA,AFL<IO

ARrICLE 1 - PURP<EE CF AGREDtENl'

This Agreement is made and entered into by and be~ the City of Bay
City, Michigan, hereinafter referred to as the "City", and U>cal #541,
Utility Workers Union of America, AFL-CIO,hereinafter referred to as
the "bargaining unit", ~suant to Act 336 of the Michigan Public Acts
of 1947, as amended.
The purpose of the ~rking Agreement between the City and the
bargaining unit is to praoote and ensure a spirit of mutual confidence,
cooperation, ecx:>rrmy and efficiency of operation; to set forth the
general policY of the City on personnel and procedures; to establish
unifoDIl and equitable rates of pay and conditions of 'WOrk;and, to
provide a metbJd for the redress of grievances as defined in this
Agreement.

ARTICLE 2 - REXXnrrTlCE

Section 1. Bargaining Units

A. Pursuant to and in accordance with all applicable provisions of Act
336 of the Michigan Public Acts of 1947, as amended, the City hereby
recognizes the union as the sole and exclusive representatives for the
purpose of collectl.ve bargaining with respect to wages, hours of
employment, and tenns and conditions of 'WOrkfor all enployees with the
follcx-ling units and their classifications:

Unit I

All SUpervisory ercployees, as certified on 5/23/80 by the Michigan
Enployment Relations Ccmni.ssion (Case No. R80E-240).

and
Unit II

All Administrative and Professional enployees, as certified on 5/23/80
by the Michigan Enployment Relations Carmission (Case No. R80E-240).

B. Classifications created subsequent to approval of this Agreement
where the functions, duties and scope of responsibility for the
position would be of a nature similar to the functions, duties and
scope of responsibility of the positions listed in Section I-A will be
subject to negotiations for inclusion in these bargaining units.

Section 2. Aid to other Unions

The City agrees that it will not negotiate with any other union,
individual, or group of individuals conceming wages, hoors, tenns and
conditions of work affecting m=mbersof these bargaining units as long
as tlus union is the legally designated representative.

Section 3. Discrimination

No person employed by the City in a classification within the
bargaining unit shall be discriminated against in any manner because of
race, creed, color, sex, national origin, organizational activity,
political affiliation or religious belief.
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Section 4. Union Security

A. Present errployees included in these bargaining units shall, as a
condition of continued errploynent, either becane msrbers of Weal #541,
Utility Workers Union of America, AFL-CIO,or pay llDllthly to the Unioo
service fees equivalent to aIrf dues unifonnly required of the nenbers
of the Union throughout the life of the contract.

B. Ehployees hired, rehired, reinstated, or transferred into the
bargaining unit after the effective date of this Agreanent shall, as a
condition of enploynent, either becane rrerrbers of I.ocal #541, Utility
Workers Union of America, AFL-CIO,or pay IlDnthly to the Unioo service
fees equivalent to any dues unifonnly required of the rrerrbers of the
Union throughout the life of this contract.

Section 5. Deduction of Dues

~ Ehployer hereby agrees to deduct dues, assessments, and/or
initiation fees of the individual errployees to the Union as authorized
by such errployees upon the folla-ling tenns and conditions:

A. Each enployee who desires to have such dues, assessments, am/or
initiation fees deducted £ran his earnings shall execute the
"AUTHORIZATlOOFORPAYROLLDEDtx:TION"fonn, as set forth below.

B. The Enployer shall place such deduction or deductions in effect at
the next pay period of the nonth following receipt of same and continue
in accordance with the tennS and conditions set forth in the
Authorization.

C. The Flrployer shall transmit such deduction, together with a list of
the enployees paying same, to the Treasurer of the Union designated in
writing by the Union, and shall do so within ten (10) days after the
deductions have been made. The Union will indemnify, defend and mId
the Ehployer haJ:m1essagainst any claims made and against any suit
instituted against the Enployer on account of any check~ff of union
dues.

D. Authorization for Payroll Deduction local #541, Utility Workers
Union of Anerica, AFL-CIO,of the City of Bay City.

By------------------------------(Please print) Ia.st Nane First Nazoo Middle Name

Department/Division -----------------------
Classification -------------------------

. 'Ib the City of Bay City:

I hereby r~est and autOOrize you to deduct fran my earnings and
current initiation fee being charged by the local #541 Utility Workers
.Union of America, AFL-CIOof the City of Bay City and any assessrents
levied by said Union, and to deduct fran my earnings, the rconthly dues
or service fees equal to said initiation fees, dues and assessrents as
established and certified by said Union.
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Date

I authorize you to pay the anomts deducted to the Treasurer of said
Union. 'Ibis authorization shall remain in full force and effect unless
tenni.nated by me, by written notice, to the Union and Eh"ployer.

Eh"ployeeIs Signature

E. Eicployees laid off shall have their dues autanatically deducted
upon return to their enployment with the city. Ehployees wOO are
enrolled between the 1st and 15th shall pay for the current nnnth.
En'ployees enrolled between the 15th and the end of the rronth shall pay
the following nonth.

ARrICLE 3-~

Section 1. ManagEment Rights

Except when limited by the express provisions elsewhere in the
Agreenent, oothing in this Agreenent shall restrict the City, in the
exercise of its I functions of managementunder which it shall have,
anong others, the right to hire new arployees and to direct the working
force; to discipline, suspenj and discharge for cause: transfer or lay
off enployees: require enployees to observe departmental rules and
regulations. It is agreed that these enumerations of managem:mt
prerogatives shall not be deemed to exclude other rights not
enumerated.

Section 2. Past Practice

Tre parties agree that this Agreement incorporates their full and
CCltplete understanding, and that prior oral agreenents or practices are
superseded by the tenns of this Agreement. The parties further agree
that no such oral understanding or practices will be recognized in the
future unless ccmnitted in writing and signed by the parties as
supplanent to this Agreenent.

Section 3. Waiver

The parties acknowledge that during the negotiations which resulted in
this Agreenent, each had the unlimited right and opportunity to make
demands and proposals with respect to any subject to matter not renoved
by law fran the area of collective bargaini.n:1, and that the
understandings and agreenents arrived at by the parties after the
exercise of that right and opportunity are set forth in this Agreenent.
~refore, the Enployer and the Unioo, for the life of this Agreement,
each voluntarily and mquaUfiedly waives the right, and each agrees
that the other shall rot be obligated to bargain collectively with
respect to any subject or matter referred to or covered in this
Agreement, even though such subject or matter may not have been within
the knowledge and contarplation of either or both of the parties at the
titre they negotiated or signed this agreement.

Section 4. Strike Prohibition

The Union and its I nembers agree to recognize both the letter and
intent of Act 379 of Public Acts of 1965, as arcended, which
specifically prohibits any strike by a public employee during the term
of the collective bargaining Agreement.

Tre City agrees not to lock out its I employees during the life of this
Aqreenent.
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Anyviolation of the foregoing may be made the subject of disciplinary
action or discharge fran enployment as to enployees, and/or exercise of
any legal right or remedy as to the Unicn and/or cancellations of this
h;1reement by the City.

ARTICLE 4 - GRIE.VAOCE PROCEDURE

Section 1.

A grievance under this Agreement is a written dispute, claim or
carplaint arising under and during the teIm of this Agreement and filed
by either an autlx>rized representative of, or an employee in, the
bargaining unit. Grievances are limited to matters of express
provis~ons of this Agreement. The parties, recoqni.zinq that an orderly
grievance proc~inre is necessary, agree that each step nust be adhered
to as set forth herein or the grievance is forfeited.

An errployee having a catplaint may first take up the matter verbally
with his imnediate supervisor •.

Step 1. The errployee and/or his Steward shall within ten (10) working
days after occurrence of the circumstances giving rise to the grievance
reduce the matter to written fonn sta~ all facts in detail and
sul:mi.t same to his supervisor. The supervisor shall within five (5)
working days reply in wri~ to the Steward.

Step 2. Failing to resolve the grievance in the first step, the
Steward shall within three (3) working days of receipt of the
supervisor's disposition, take up the matter with the Department Head
or his designated representative. The Department Head, or his
designated representative, shall within seven (7) working days of
receipt of the grievance, record his disposition on all copies of the
grievance form and return them to the Steward. If the matter is not
satisfactorily settled or adjusted in this stage, the Steward shall
then forward the matter to the Umon who shall then process the
grievance as provided in Step 3.

Step 3. Failing to resolve the issue in the second step, the Union
shall within five (5) working days of the Department Head's disposition
contact the C~ty Manager and/or Persormel Director to arrange a mee~
between the Union and the City to discuss said grievance. This meeting
shall be scheduled at a IlUltually agreeable time, which time shall not
exceed ten (10) working days fnm the time the Union contacts the City,
unless a longer time is IlUltually agreed upon. The answer of the City
Manager and/or Persamel Director IIUst be filed ten (10) nomal work
days after the mee~. If the parties in this step are unable to
resolve the grievance, the matter may be sul:mi.tted to Step 4
arbitration, as hereinafter provided for in this Agreement.

Step 4. A. If ~ grievance remrins unadjusted, the Union may, within
thirty (30) calendar days of receiving the written reply of the
Personnel Director or his/her designated representative, request
arbitration by written notice to the City or the grievance shall be
considered dropped. -

B. The arbitration proceedings shall be conducted by an arbitrator to
be selected by the City and the Union within seven (7) days after
notice has been given. If the parties fail to agree to an arbitrator
within seven (7) days, the parties shall choose an arbitrator by
utilizing the Federal Mediation Conciliation Service Procedures or the
Michigan En'ploymmt Relations Ccmni.ssion, whichever the parties
mutually select.

-4-



C. Tre decision of the arbitrator shall be final and binding on the
parties, and the arbitrator shall issue his/her decision within thirty
(30) days after the conclusion of testi.ncny and argunent. The
arbitrator shall limit the award to the interpretation, application, or
enforcement of this Agreement, and the arbitrator shall be witln1t
power or authority to make any awacd contrary to, or i.ncx:>nsistentwith,
or IOOdifying or vary~ in any way, or adding to or subtracting fran
this Aqrearent.

D. Expenses for the arbitrator Is services and the proceedings shall be
shared equally (50/50) by the City and the Union.

Section 2.

Any and all grievances resolved at any step of the grievance procedure
as contained in this Agreel'OOIltshall be final and binding on the City,
the Union, and any and all unit employees involved in the particular
grievance.

Section 3.

Grievances shall be processed fran one step to the next within the-1:ine
limit prescribed in each of the steps. Anygrievance upon which a
disposition is not madeby the City within the 1:ine limits prescribed,
or any extension which maybe agreed to, maybe referred to the next
step in the grievance procedure, the ti.Ire limit to run fran the date
when ti.Ire for disposition expired. Anygrievance not carried to the
next step by the Union within the prescribed time limits or such
extension which maybe agreed to, shall be autanatically closed upon
the basis of the last disposition.

Section 4.

When an employee is given a disciplinary discharge or layoff or
written reprimand andlor warning, which is affixed to his personnel
record, the Steward will be prarptly notified in writing of the action
taken. Such discl.plinary action shall be deemed final and
autanatically closed unless a written grievance is filed within three
(3) working days fran the time of presentation of the I¥Jtice to the
Steward. Grievances regarding discharge may, with the consent of the
parties, be cannenced at any stage of the grievance procedure, or may,
with the consent of the parties, be advanced and processed out of
order.

Section 5.

All claims for back wages shall be limited to the arrount of wages that
the errployee would otherwise have earned less any unenploym:mt
canpensation or ~tion for personal services that he mayhave
received.

Section 6.

The City will grant a necessary and reasonable anuunt of time off
during straight time working hours to the Steward who nust necessarily
be present for direct participation in grievance with management. Such
Steward shall first receive pennission fran his .i1mediate supervisor to
leave his work station and shall report back pratptly when his part in
the grievance adjust:Irent has been carpleted. Anyenployee who takes an
unreasonable or urmecessary anount of time in grievance procedure
adjustIrents shall be subject, after a written warning, to disciplinary
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action. In processing grievances with the &!player where an individual
grievant is involved, one steward may be present, and when! the
grievance involves nore than one department, the stewards in the
involved d.epa.rt:rrents may be present.

Section 7.

The parties, in recognition of the cost of arbitration and the
pri.nciple that like facts should p.roduce like results, hereby agree
that once an ~loyee has elected to ~sue a remedy by State or
Federal Statute or City Ordinance for alleged conduct which mayalso be
a violation of this Agreement, such enployee shall not have
sirrultaneo.ls resort to the grievance procedure, and any grievance then
being processed shall be deemad withdrawn by the party filing.

Section 8.

The arbitrator shall limit his decision strictly to the interpretation,
application or enforcement of this Aqreenent, and he shall be withoot
power and autrority to make any decision concerning the discipline or
discharge of enployees for engaging in a strike, slowdownor stoppage
of -work.

ARl'ICLE 5 - REPRESENTATICN

Section 1. Grievance Carmittee

The Union shall be represented in all grievances by a Carmittee of the
Union. The Carmittee shall be canposed of the President or Vice
President, and two other rcenbers.

Section 2. Union Stewards

Enployees in the bargaining unit shall be represented by a Unit
Steward, wtx> shall handle the investigation and presentation of
grievances for his/her area of responsibility. In the absence of a
Unit Steward, or Steward fran another unit, any elected Union officer
may act in his/her stead.

Section 3. Notice of Unioo Representatives

The Union shall provide the Personnel Director with the n.aIteS, work
locations, and telephone n1.lIt'bersof all Unit Stewards, Union officers,
and Negotiating Carmittee rcenbers on an arumal basis, during the nonth
of January. Changes in the above officers and stewards will be
forwarded to the Personnel Director in writing should they occur ItDre
than once annually, within thirty (30) days of the change. The City
shall direct all correspondence, inquiries, and substantive matters
concerning the Union to the President, or, in his/her absence, the Vice
President of the Union.

Section 4. Union Time Off

Subject to sufficient advance notice and replacement consideration, the
City maygrant time off with pay to the identified Union officials for
the following union activities:

Investigating grievances - one (1) steward per grievance
Grievance meetings - any two (2) rcenbers of grievance camdttee
Contract negotiations - Negotiating Carmittee - 4 members
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ARrICLE 6 - SENIORITY

Section 1. Definition of Seniority

A. Seniority is preference or priority in length of service which
assigns to permanent employees certain definite rights only as
specified in this Agreement.

B. A regular full-time att>loyee' s seniority shall date fran his nost
recent starting date of full-time errploymentwithin the bargaining unit
hereinbefore described in Article 2 - Section 1.

C. Job classification seniority, as used in this Agreenent, shall rrean
the length of continuous time an errployee has -worked within a "job
classification. An errployee will have seniority in no nore than one
(1) classification at a time.

D. All rew full and new part-time Ciq dlployees shall serve a
prOOationary period of six ncnths, uninterrupted by any type of service
break, during which time they will be termed "probationary employees".
Probationary enployees I service with the Enployer maybe tenninated at
any time by the atployer in its I sole discretion and neither the
enployee so tenninated nor the Union shall have recoorse to the
grievance procedure over such tennination. During the probationary
period, an errployee shall not be eligible for euployee benefits unless
expressly provided otherwise in this Agreement. After an enployee has
successfully cacpleted his probationary period of enployment, he shall
bec:x:Ire a regular full-tine or regular part-time erployee, and his
seniority shall start as hereinbefore provided.

Section 2. Seniority Lists and Records

A. The seniority list on the date of this Agreement will ~ the
names and classifications of all enployees in the bargaining unit
entitled to seniority, which shall be and remain as posted at this
signing of the Agreement except as is accunulated.

B. The City will provide the bargaining unit with a current seniority
list annually in the nonth of Decetber. The seniority list shall be
established in accordance with the seniority date which shall be the
errployeeIs last date of hire with the City except as provided in
Section 3-A.

Section 3. loss of Seniority

A. An employee shall lose seniority for the follONing reasons:

1. Resignation, except that upon resigning, a thirty (30) day grace
period shall be in effect, during which time, if the employee is
rehired, he/she will not suffer loss of seniority except for that
period of time he/she was separated fran the City.

2. Discharge.'

3. Absence of three (3) consecutive working days witrout notifying
his/her i.Imedi.ate supervisor or Depart:IYentHead. In all such cases,
the City shall consider the enployee to have resigned. The Personnel
Director will send written ootification to the enployee at his/her last
known address by certified mail, stating that he/she is considered to
have resigned.
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4. Failure to return to work when recalled fran layoff, at the same
rate of pay, within five (5) working days after the ootification of
date to report has been sent by certified mail. In all such cases, the
City shall consider the enployee to have resigned.

5. Failure -to return to 'WOrk£ran a sick leave or other leave of
absence within three (3) 'WOrkingdays of scheduled return. In all such
cases, the City shall oonsider the enployee to have resigned. In cases
4 & 5, the City will notify the enployee as in 3.

6. Retirement.

7. Layoff in excess of two (2) years.

B. In applying the provisions of this Section, the City will give
consideration to extem.1atinq circumstances.

Section 4. Lay Off and BurcpiI¥I

Seniority rights shall prevail in cases of layoff and recall where the
arployee Is ability, experience, training and work record in the
discretion of the Fnployer are equal; provided that all factors listed
above are equal, seniority shall be the det:eJ:mi.ning factOr. Burrpingto
be allONedonly if said employeeneets all qualifications of position.

Section 5. Shift Preference

In any department where bargaining unit ercployeesof the same
classification work different shifts, and when a vacancy occurs, such
employeeshall have preference in accordance with seniority, provided
they nave the ability to perfonn.

Section 6. Seniority of Officers

NotwithstaIrling their position on the seniority list, the "following
five (5) elected officers shall in the event of layoff be continued on
the job, providing they can perfonn the work in the classification
available as detenni.nedby the City, subject to the grievance
procedure:

President
Trustee

Section 7. Transfers

Treasurer
Secretary

Vice President

If an employeeis transferred out of this bargaining unit and is
thereafter transferred again back into 'the bargaining unit, the
enployee shall have uninterrupted seniority £ran his/her last date of
hire with the City.

Section 8. Military Service

Matters relating to an employee's military service will be processed in
accordance with regulating State and Federal statutes.

ARl'ICLE 7 - cnmI'l'ICNS OF \«>RK

Section 1. Hours

The staOOardduty day for bargaining unit enployees shall consist of
eight (8) oonsecutive hours, excluding lunch periods. Lunchpericxis
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shall be scheduled by the City. The stanJard work \\leek shall consist
of five (5) days, lvklndaythrough Fridays, except shift ~ation.
Beginning and ending times shall be determined by the City.

Section 2. Overtime

Ove.rt:J.me is autlx>rized time worked in excess of the stanJard work day
or the staIxIard work week. Overtime 'WOrkedshall be carpensated in
wages or accunulated time off catpenSated at straight tine, choice of
rcetOOd of catpenSation to be detennined by enployee with approval of
the City.

Section 3. Discipline

The City shall not discharge or discipline a bargaininq unit errployee
without just cause. Should it becate necessary to discipline an
enployee, the following procedure will be adhered to:

A. It shall be the policy to adhere to progressive discipline as
stated in the City I S rules and regulations.

B. Nothing in this Section shall prevent a Department Head £ran
appropriately disciplining an errployee inmediately should circumstances
warrant.

C. An anployee bei.n; subjected to suspension or discharge shall have
the right and the opportunity to have a union official present during
such discipline.

D. In inq;>osing any discipline for a current charge of misconduct, the
City shall not take into account any prior written warnings occurring
roore than thirty-six (36) m:mths previously; and all records of written
warnings roore than thirty-six (36) IOOllths old shall be expunged £ran
the errployeeI s persormel files.

E. Copies of all disciplinary action shall be forwarded to the Union.

Section 4. General Records

Personnel records of bargaining unit errployees shall be maintained
consistent with the law, and any discrepancy shall be consistent with
Article 7, Section 3 (D).

Section 5. ~rking Conditions

The City shall provide reasonable safety equi.prent to assist the
enployee in perfonninq his/her duties.

ARTICLE 8 - PRCMJI'I<H3 & REOASSIFlCATIOOS

Section 1. Prarotions

All position vacancies arrongclassifications covered by this Agreen5lt
shall be posted and bargaininq unit nenbers shall be given the
opportunity to apply for position vacancies which \VOUldpresent
praootional opportunities. Enployees may be allowed to bid down or
laterally for health purposes only.

A. If a new job or pennanent vacancy occurs in a classification
covered by this Aqreernentand the Enploye.r deteonines to fill such
opening, tile open job will be posted for a period of five (5) working
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days. If such joo is to be filled by a present bargaining unit
arployee, it will be filled within ninety (90) days of last day of
posting. Enployees wOO desire such open ioo (s) may sW:mi.ttheir bids
for such job (5) to the Personnel Office in writir¥;J within the postir¥;J
period. Any such joo opening maybe filled teltp)rarily by the Ehployer
until there has been a pennanent award of the joo to an enployee.

B. Seniority rights shall prevail where the etrployee' 5 ability,
experience, ani -workrecord are equal: provided that all factors are
equal, seniority shall be the deteJ:Inining factor.

C. When an errployee'5 job bid is accepted, he will be given a period
up to six (6) IOOIlths to further qualify for the job. During this
pericxi, he will receive no less than the rate of pay for the job he
held pennanently imnediately prior. If at any time within this period
the enployee is unable to perfoDIl the job, he shall be returned to the
pennanent job he held prior to his accepted bid.

Section 2. 'l'e!ltX>rary PLOlOtions

A. Ananployee shall not be required to perfonn a position above
his/her pennanent classification for a period in excess of one (1) year
and shall have the opportunity to return to his/her pennanent
classification at the expiration of the time limit on the teltp)rary
position.

B. Anemployee bein;J teltp)rarily prarot.ed into a higher position shall
receive a salary adjustment of five percent (5%)of his existi.r¥;J rate
not to exceed the t:Op of the rate range of the classification beinJ
prarot.ed to. liJwever, if the above adjustment of five percent (5%)
does not raise ercployee to starting rate, EIl'ployeewill receive the
starting rate.

C. In cases where it is known that a t:errp;>rarypramtion will be
available for periods of nore than thirty (30) days, it shall, when
possible, be filled by a qualified enq;>loyeewithin t:he saIre depart:Irent.
A temporary prarotion shall not continue longer than one (1) year, at
which point the position shall be opened if it is determined by the
City to be filled.

Section 3. Reclassification

A. An employeemay r~st a review of his/her job classification if
it is felt the duties presently being perfonned represent an error in
classification. The r~st shall be in writir¥;J and describe the new
duties that are not contained in the enployee's present 100
description. The aOOit shall be canpleted within sixty (60) working
days after the request is sutmi.tted.

B. If it is determined that the duties of the enployee fall within a
different classification, the enployee shall either be reclassified to
the appropriate higher or lower classification or be assigned duties
applicable to the position he/she holds. In cases of reclassification,
the position shall not be posted. Anypay adjustment, either higher or
lower attributable to a reclassification, shall be effective the pay
pericxi nearest the date the audit is canpleted.

c. The pay step in the reclassification position, if higher, shall be
equivalent to that the enployee held in the forner classification, or
the beginning rate of the new classification, whichever is higher.
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D. The pay step in the reclassification -position, if ].ower, shall be
equivalent to that the enployee held in the fcmner classificatial.

Section 4. General Classification Surveys

The bargaining unit shall be given advance ootice of any proposed
general survey of enployee classifications or change in position titles
within the classifications covered by this Agreement.

ARl'ICLE 9 - LFAVES ce ABSJH:E

Section 1. Requesting leave of Absence

Upon request, the Department Head maygrant leaves of absence, witlnlt
pay, to an enployee for up to two (2) weeks duration. A leave of
absence mayexterxl up to six (6) rronths in duration and may be renewed
upon pJ:Operawlication• An enployee shall request a leave of absence
in writing thirty (30) days in advance of the date desired, except in
anerqency situations. A leave may be requested for any legitimate
purpose. No leave may be granted before an employee has c:x::upleted
his/her probatia1ary period, except for emergencies arxi with the
specific rec:xum:mdation of the Department Head. Seniority shall not
accrue during any unpaid leave of absence longer than two (2) weeks.

Section 2. Military Leave

An dtployee shall be entitled to ti.Ire off witlnlt pay for that period
of ti.ne when required to be in the anned services, including the
National Guard. Mef(t)ers of the National Guard or Reserve Units, while
on active trai.ni.nq I shall be entitled to up to two (2) weeks military
leave per year at full pay and with all fringe benefits; pl:O\1ided,that
the srployee shall account for all payments received for such service.

Section 3. leave for Jury Duty

The City shall pay any EIlployee wOO is required to serve on a jury
panel the difference between the jury duty pay and the arployee' s
regular wages. It is understood that when an employee is released by
the Court, he/she will return to \<tUrkat that ti.ne.

Section 4. Maternity !eave

Maternity leave will be granted when requested by an arployee as
follows:

A. Enployees who becane pregnant nust notify their Department Head as
soon as medical confinnation is received and nonnally 00 later than the
fifth (5) rronth of pregnancy.

B. The enployee shall be allowed to remain on the job as long as her
physician certifies her able to perfonn her regular duties.

C. The City will allow the use of vacation days for Maternity leave
purposes.

D. Enployees shall return to \<tUrkfran Maternity leave upon release by
their personal physician, provided that in any event, the arployee
shall return to 'WOrk00 later than six (6) rronths after the start of
the leave.

-11-



E. atployees returning fran Maternity leave will be reinstated to the
same classification, with current pay step held at the time of request
for leave.

Section 5. Educational reave of Absence

Enl>loyeeswith seniority who desire to further their education maymake
awlication for a leave of absence for that purpose. One continuous
leave may be granted to enployees for a period not to exceed twelve
(12) ItDnths, but an arployee shall be ooligated to sl'D1 that granting
Such leave is in the interest of the City. Additional leaves may be
granted at the discretion of the City Managerunder wtxm the barg~
unit nanber is enployed.

Section 6. Paymentof Insurance Pranium While on !.eave

If an enployee is laid off, the City will oonti.nue to pay health
insurance premiumsand its' portion of life insurance premiums for a
period not to exceed ninety (90) days £ran the cessation of active
enployment. '!be arployee may thereafter purchase a conversion policy.
An errployee on leave for reasons other than mentioned in this section
may do the same.

ARl'ICLE 10 - ~ ~ ..1'1'S

Section 1. Vacation leave

\~ ~'I~T) ...v;r.t"" ... ,\ ....
,~{0)J.d ~ -..:nn \ ~CC ,.4'- -2-.

+ \ d~ .(' ()( ~Q. ~ t., f'r\+t-,

- lj "S.tl:":'\~e....

Each pennanent enployee of the City shall be allowed vacation leave ~'-~~r:~.~-~=-,j'~
with pay as follows: \Oia.1 p....ici .

"~

Enl>loyeeswho have carpleted less than one (1) year of continuous ~~. \ol\\)\ ..l)'-'\C~

service shall, in the ~ calendar year, be eligible for one (1) day G~6.cv-'f"
of vacation for each nonth of service fran cheir date of hire. '

Enployees who have carpleted one (1) year, but less than five (5) years
of continuous service shall be eligible for twelve (12) days vacation.

Eirployees who have carpleted five (5) years of continuous service
shall, on the beginning of the next calendar year following their
anniversary date, be eligible for thirteen (13) days vacation. (\ It:~ ')

Eirployees who have carpleted ten (10) years of continuous service
shall, on the beginning of the next calendar year following their
anniversary date, be eligible for fifteen (15) days vacation. p~M~ '!

Eirployees who have carpleted eleven (11) years of continuous service
shall, on the beginning of the next calendar year following their
anniversary date, be eligible for si.xteen (16) days vacation. (L\ J.J\;\~ ')

'-'

Eirployees who have CCJTpletedtwelve (12) years of continuous service
shall, on the beginning of the next calendar year following their
anniversary date, be eligible for eighteen (17) days vacation. (6 0-'YI~>

Employeeswho have carpleted thirteen (13) years of continuous service
shall, on the beginning of the next calendar year following their
anniversary date, be eligible for eighteen (18) days vacation.\ ~~.'-~;:J'~\

Eirployees who have CClIpleted fourteen (14) years of continuous service
shall, on the beginning of the next calendar year following their
anniversary date, be eligible for nineteen (19) days vacation. (i ,1..GC{\)
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Enployees who have CClIpleted fifteen (15) years of continuous service
shall, on the begi.nni.ng of the next cal.erXIar year following their
anniversary date, be eligible for twenty (20) days vacation. (~...Q.Er1,~)

Enployees who have carpleted twenty (20) years of conti.m1ous service
shall, on the beginning of the next calendar year following their
anniversary date, be eligible for twenty-five (25) days vacation(l~)J~'(":"')

Vacations shall be taken in the calendar year in which earned and may
not be carried over to the next calendar year, subject to the follONing
exceptions :

1. Where specifically requested by the Department Head and approved by
the City Manager.

2. Where the ercployee is absent on sick leave arxi such absence 'WOUld
cause him to lose his vacation pay, then, in such event, he shall be
paid his vacation in addition t:o the sick leave; or,

3. If in the event of sickness, injury or chsability in excess of that
autl'x:>rized for such purposes, the enployee may, within the discretion
of the Department Head, charge such additional ti.ne off against his
vacation allowance.

4. Where, during an ~loyee's vacation a holiday falls, the enployee
shall get credit for the holiday.

All vacations shall be scheduled by the Department Head involved with
particular regard to the seniority of the enployees and in accordance
with 1;he operating requi.rerrents of the department involved.

The Department Head shall detenni.ne 00w many enployees in each
classification may be on vacation at any one time. The enployees shall
receive regular pay and all fringe benefits while on vacation that he
would have received had he been working. However, it is the purpose of
this Contract to encourage the ercployees to take their vacation time
and in accordance therewith to the foregoing, the errployee is not
allowed to work for the City during the vacation time. In other "WOrds,
the City may not pay an erployee his regular vacation ti.ne and his
regular pay for the same period of time; subject, of course, to the
exceptions listed above. en termination by retirement or by discharge,
the enployee is to be paid for whatever vacation time he has
accumulated during the year in which he eit.b2r retires or leaves the
dllployment of the City.

If a regular payday falls during an employee' s vacation and he is to be
on vacation for two (2) weeks or longer, he will be entitled to receive
that check in advance before going on vacation, provided however, the
errployee nust make a request to the Personnel Director' s Office two (2)
weeks before leaving, if he desires to receive it in advance. All
vacations earned ItIlst be used within the year and may not be extended
into the following year unless approved by the City Manager.

Section 2. Sick leave

A. A pennanent enployee shall be entitled to one (1) day of paid sick
leave for each nonth of service. For the purpose of this section, a
xronth of service is carplete when the employee has worked ten (10) days
in anyone IOOnth.
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D. Sick time shall be CCltpUtedat the rate of time used, in units of
not less than one hour.

C. While on paid sick leave, an employee shall be entitled to all
fringe benefits.

MaximJm Days
Canpensated

100
126
140
160
180
200
200

Years of
~loyment

25
26
27
28
29
30
31

B. In addition to the twelve (12) days -which the enployee may
accunulate per armum,a berms of two (2) sick leave days will be added
where an employee does not use any accmu1ated sick leave in the period
beginning January 1st through June 30th of a calendar year, and another
bonus of b.o (2) sick leave days will be added if the enployee does not
use accunulated sick leave in the period begi.nni.ng July 1st through
December 31st of a calendar year.

In no event shall an employee be ~ted for ItOre than two lmndred
(200) total sick leave days. (See Appendix A)

F. Five (5) days of accunulated sick ti.Ite per calendar year may be
used by 'the enployee for family sickness (family being defined as
spouse or children living at hcIte) •

G. Anyerrployee off sick shall cooperate in furnishing infonnation to
verify such sickness. It will be expected that such errployees will
noxmally be confined to their hanes, unless in a hospital or seeking
medical assistance, and if a designated agent of the City calls at the
bane of a person off on sick leave and the E!q?loyeeis not at heme,
such errployee shall furnish a doctor's certificate or statement
verifying such illness. The department shall have the discretion to
require the furnishing of such doctor's statement in other cases. The
false reporting of time off as beim required for ~ickness shall
constitute a foorth grade offense.

Where an employee chronically abuses his sick leave and thus interferes
with the operation of the depart:Itent, he may be disciplined. SUch
action shall be for the purpose of pratDting efficitmt and ecorx:mi.c
operation.

E. In the event an a:rployee retires (or dies before retirement), the
eIll'loyee (or his/her designated survivors) shall receive ~tion
in a sum~valent to one-half (1/2) of the enployee's accmulated
sick leave creii.ts within 30 days, such payment to be basEd upon
one-half (1/2) of a maxinun of b.o hundred (200) days at the enployee's
prevailing hoorly rate according to his/her regular classification.

For exanple:

However, if an employee .retires with one hundred (100) or ItOre days of
unused sick leave credit he or she shall receive ~tion as
described above, plus an additional twenty (20) days for each full year
Qf enployment beyond twenty-five (25) years.-



H. In case of illness, an errployee shall notify a designated person
before the start of his shift.

I. If an errployee xetums to work after an illness and the Department
Head does not feel he has recovered sufficiently fran such illness to
continue workin:J he may be required to fumish a doctor' s statement
verifying that he is able to mturn to work.

J. Anyenployee who becanes so disabled under circumstances where
there is, or may be, a dispute as to whether his disability is covered
by the Michigan WOrkmen's Canpensation Act shall nevertheless receive
Sick !.eave benefits, if the euployee first signs a statement providing
that the City will receive full credit ,for all such payments received
by the arployee against any benefits for any disability later
detenni.ned to be covered by the Michigan WOrkmen'sCatpmsatian Act.

K. An enployee may use up to eight (8) l'a1rs of their accunulated sick
leave per six (6) rconths period for verified euployee doctor and dental
visits. Such instances will not cause a loss of the enployee' s bonus
days.

SectJ.on 3. E\meral !eave

Up to three (3) consecutive work days to be used at the tine of the
fwleral only shall be granted to an enployee in the case of the death
of a nenber of his/her imnediate family. An additional day shall be
granted if the fwleral is IOOrethan 300 miles fran Bay City.

B. The imnediate family for this purpose shall be: husband, wife,
son, daughter, father, IOOther, father-in-law, IOOther-in-law, brother,
sister, grandfather, grardtDther, and step relatives of the same degree
as above. One (1) day (day of funeral) will be granted for
brother-in-law, sister-in-law, son-in-law, daughter-in-law, and
grandchildren.

Section 4. Iniury Carpensation

A. An employee sustaining a c::arpensable iniury shall, in addition to
the payrrents specified in the ~tion law, receive fran the City
the difference between 80%of the enployee' s regular wage and the
carpmsation paid under State law.

Section 5. Fblidays

A. All enployees shall be given each holiday off with pay. Ehployees
who are re:JUired to work on arrj of the paid oolidays shall receive pay
for the holiday plus their regular rate of pay for each hour worked.
The City agrees to pay the errployees who work on Thanksgiving Day,
Christmas Day, and New Year's Day straight time plus double time.

B. The follo.dnq shall be paid holidays for the bargaining unit
rrembers (Holidays falling on Saturday shall be observed on Friday or a
personal holiday as detennined by the City: Holidays falling on SUnday
shall be observed on ~y):

New Year's Day Thanksgiving Day
Qxxi Friday Day After Thanksgiving
Mennrial Day Christmas Eve Day
Independence Day Christmas Day
Labor Day NewYear's Eve Day
All National and State General Election Days
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It is understood that the enployees of the Light Depart:nent will have
the same holiday schenrlJe as Io2l #482.

Section 6. Personal leave Day

The City will provide each enployee with three (3) personal leave days
per year. It is understood that a leave notification nust be given to
the supe.tVisor by the rs:}UestiD; eaployee.

Section 7. Health Insurance

$15.44/IOOnth
$35. 17/nonth
$40. 14/IOOnth

Single Contract
OJuble Contract
Family Contract

A. The City shall provide all bargaining unit enployees with the
Health Insurance r10II in effect, or cc:rcparable coverage, including a
predeteDnination program, second opinion surgery, and 00 non-emergency
weekend admittance. Elective abortion is not included in this plan.

The City W1ll allcw each meni:Jer of the bargaining unit the option to
participate in the above plan or an fH). If, however, the premiun
costs of the 1M) exceeds the developed premium for the City plan,
based on the same level of benefits for the 1M) as provided
September I, 1988, the City will pay the additional enployee
oo-pay increase in excess of the co-pays established effective
October I, 1988, as follows:

C. Anyeq>loyee wOO is eligible for health insurance coverage and
elects oot to receive this benefit may, upon presentation of proof of
alternate coverage under a health insurance plan of another euployee
and a signed waiver of coverage under the City plan, elect to receive
as an alternate benefit on a calendar year basis a three hundred
thirty-five dollar ($335) payment into the ICMAdeferred carpensation
plan for each annual waiver. SUchpayment shall be made annually at
the end of the calendar year and, if necessary, will be made on a
prorated basis. Each waiver nust be received in Novemberof each year
and shall cover the following calendar year.

An errployee who waives his right to health insurance coverage shall
have the opportunity to resume coverage during the calendar year if the
alternate coverage is no longer available to the enployee, or upon
retirenent. In such a case, the enployee I s deferred cxnpensation
payment will be prorated to .cover the period in which he did not have
City health insurance coverage. City coverage will be reinstated
effective the first of the IOOIlthfollowing written oo~ce to the City
of the enployee I s desire to re-enroll.

If, lnever, the level of the benefits provided under the 1M) is
unilaterally increased by the coverage provider and no other provider
is available with cc:rcparablebenefit levels as these existed
September 1, 1988, the enployee cx:rpays, as listed above, shall be
adjusted to provide for the increased costs of the additional benefits.

B. Retiring bargaining unit enployees and their spouses receive the
above described health insurance coverage, but oot the health
maintenance organization option.



D. Any enployee with health care coverage available for himself and/or
his spoose am family fran aoother enployer shall elect to accept such
alternate coverage for the purposes of COOl:dinatial of benefits bet\tfeen
plans provided there is no additional cost or reduction in benefits to
tre enployee or spoose.

Secticm 8. Life Insurance

The City shall provide all bargaining unit enployees with full-paid
life insurance coverage of $25,000 with $25,000 AD&D.

Section 9. Dental Insurance

The City will conti.Ime to provide a 50/50 dental plan with a $600
maxinum per person per year with provisions currently in effect.

Section 10. Retirement Benefits

A. Effective 7/1/89, all bargaining unit enployees will be eligible
for the M.M.E.R.S. Plan B-3 with F55(25) rider (fornerly 47-F rider) as
provided by State law. The City will continue to f\md an anDUntequal
to the cost of the fonner M.M.E.R.S. Plan C-1 (Old).

The extra cost of the B-3 Plan, when and as deteIIni.ned by the
M.M.E.R.S. actuary, shall be shared 50/50 between the City and
bargaining unit ercployees, with arployee payroll deduction ccmnencing
7/1/91. Payroll deduction will vary with the cost of the B-3 Plan.

B. The City will upon request grant additional service credit up to
three years. for full time active military service rendered prior to
enploynent by the City according to state statute with costs to the
City and the enployee to be detennined by M.M.E.R.S. The additional
military service credit \Olld be used only in the CCll'pltation of
pension benefits; such credit would not be used to meet eligibility
requirements for voluntary retirement.

Section 11. Physicals

A. Enployees shall be required to take physical examinations
bi-armually iran the City physician or other health care provider at
the direction and expense of the City. The soope of the physical
examination shall be deteIIni.ned by the City and shall include a blood
Chern24 and either a pulnDnary function or chest x-ray, but not both.

B. If directed by the City an enployee shall be required to be
examined by the City Physician or ot:D3r appropriate person at the
discretion and expense of the City to detect the presence of alcolDl or
any drug that maybe affect:i.nq the errployee' s job perfonnance.

Section 12. legal Services Plan

Enployees may at their option cmd at their expense elect to participate
in the legal services plan currently established by the City by
contributing $0.02 per 00ur to the plan under the tenns and conditions
of the plan.

ARl'ICLE 11 - ~ & ~'ITS

Section 1. Wages

A. Wageincreases will be granted to bargaining unit etll?loyees as
follows: 7/1/89 = $.00, 7/1/90 = $.25, and 7/1/91 = $.25.
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B. A differential of at least 5%shall be maintained between a
supervisor and the highest paid subol:di.nate repo~ to that
supervisor, to include the fol1cMi.nqstiPl1ations:

1. 1bat the differential pay is deleted shoold this
additional allDUIltof pay not be necesscu:y to produce a
mini.nun 5% spread.

2. Sl'nlld the supervisor be in range steps, the carparisonl -----
shall be with a subordinate equivalent range step to \ l2.,~")4)S (~
detenni.ne applicability of the differential. ~~ WO~)

3. Differential pay shall be calculated on base pay and
tatpOrarily added just as with exception pay: it is
~lied or deleted as appropriate. Differential pay does
~ becane a permanent part of regular base pay.

Section 2. Ialgevity

In addition to regular cacpmsation, eq;>loyees hired prior to 7/1/88
shall receive longevity pay as listed belQ\'. Enployees hired after
7/1/88 shall not be eligible for longevity.

5 years errploynent 2%
10 years erploynent 4%
15 years erploynent 6%
20 years arploynent 8%

Said longevity shall be catplted on the basis of the erployee' s pay
scale with a ceil.in;J maxinumof Fifteen 'Ihousand Dollars ($15,000).

An errployee pJ:aICted into this bargaining unit, who has longevity shall
retain that longevity pay and progress as described above.

Section 3. Shift Differential

All errployees will receive a fifteen ($.15) and twenty ($.20)
differential on second and third shift respectively. As further
explanation of this section, vacation and sick leave benefits are to
apply on ercployee's base pay only. Premiumpay shall not be paid at
the rate of time and one-half or double time.

Section 4. Recall Pay

A. A non-shift errployee required to return to work outside of his/her
regularly scheduled :t'n1rs shall receive recall pay of one and
one-half (1 1/2) hours at:

1) Time and one-half if recall is a weekday or Saturday
2) Double tine if recall is a Sunday or a ooliday, except
3) Triple time if holiday is Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day,

or New Year's Day."

B. Shift ~loyees shall receive recall pay as described above, except
that if the day of recall is that errployee' s second or foorth day off,
such recall pay shall also be at double ti.ne.

c. Eitployees may accept pay for recall situations, or may choose
authorized time off in straight ti.Ire hours with Depart:nent Head
approval regardless of the day involved.
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ARl'ICLE 12 - GENERAL PIUJISICH;

Section 1. Education

A. The City aqrees to reinbw:se bargaining unit ~loyees for actual
out-of-pocket tuition and required textbooks while participating in
eligible studies at accredited colleges and universities, subject to
the followinq criteria:

1. The errployee has received written approval £ran the Department Head
prior to registering for the course.

2. Eligible E!!rrPloyeesrcust achieve a grade of "c" or better; and
credit for the course if credit is offered.

3• The enployee c1ai.mi.nqrei.Irh1.rsementItD.1St prove actual payment
sought to be reiJrbursed by furnishing specific receipts.

4. 'Ib be reiIrbursed, the courses nust relate to the work the arployee
is then perfonninq or related work of a higher classification, and such
course nust be part of recoqni.zed degree or certificate awarding
curriculum.

Section 2. Conferences and Vi:>rkshops

The City mayprovide the opportwlity for enployees to attend
conferences and workshops available that are related to the duties of
the enployee' s classification. Expenses paid by the City will be
limited to those expenses allowed under the current City travel policy.

Section 3. Certification and Licenses

Certifications and licenses are limited to the following list, and no
others will be recognized for extra pay.

Water
DistriJ:ution Wastewater P&P Assessing AmJunt

S-1 A F-1 Level IV $.35
S-2 B F-2 !.evel III $.20
S-3 C F-3 Level II $.15
S-4 D F-4 level I $.10

The employee IIUlStbe perfonninq the work in the job that requires the
certification in order to receive certification pay.

Section 4. Protect! ve Fquipnent

The City shall furnish at its' expense all protective equipnent
detennined by the City to be necessary to protect the enployee while
perfonning the ioo duties required.

Section 5. City Vehicles

City o.vned vehicles maybe taken bane by membersof the bargaining unit
if approved by their Department Head and subject to such restrictions
as the City Managermayestablish in the City Manager's discretion.
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Section 6. Residency

A. All enployees of the City of Bay City who becane meuters of the
bargaining unit shall be daniciled in the City of Bay City at the time
of hire and remain residents as IODq as they are in the enployment of
the City.

B•. The residency requirement set forth in sub-paraqraph 6(A) alJo\Teis
not applicable or enforceable in any way to any bargaining unit
enployee hired prior to June 30, 1981.

C. All enploy~ in the bargaining unit hired prior to June 30, 1981,
that are daniciled in the City of Bay City at the time of the signing
of this agreement shall maintain their danicile within the City of Bay
City as long as they are in the enployment of the City.

D. All enployees in the bargaining unit hired prior to June 30, 1981
that are daniciled outside the City of Bay City at the time of the
signing of this agreement shall upon any change in their danicile
establish and maintain their danicile within the City of Bay City.

E. As used in this section, daniciled shall be defined as the
established, fixed, pennanent, ordinary dwelling place, and place of
residence of such enployees.

F. Anyenployee who, thirty (30) days after having received written
notice fran the City Manager, has failed to carply with the terms of
this section shall forfeit his arployment with the City and shall be
considered to have voluntarily quit his or her enployment.

Section 7. Pay Plan and Job Distribltion

A. Copies of pay plans shall be given to the Union President as sooo
as possible.

B. Job descriptions for currently filled positions covered by this
. bargaining unit shall be provided to the Union President within thirty

(30) days follOliing approval of this Agreement.

C. Job descriptions for all new positions created subsequent to
approval of this Aqreem:mt shall be furnished upon request to the Union
President within five (5) working days of the posting of the position.

Section 8. WorkingAgreement Distribltion

Copies of this Agreement shall be provided to the Union President by
the City for distribution to all bargaining unit enployees withJ.n sixty
(60) days following .approval by the City and the Umon.

Section 9. Meals and Unifonns $.Y \SMQQ. Lt0l::> ~ o..U.mu ~ ~ dLtb ~ Qi-$L A()T)

~Ci~ ":r~continue the ~r'::';~~~ \~Iffl~l~~rt~,.-, ~
for the duration of this Ai.Jreenent. Unifonns and footwear will
continue to be provided where~. The Electric Department will
continue to reCeive $50 per year cleaning allOliance.

Section 10. Separability

This Agreenent is subject to the laws of the State of Michigan with
respect to powers, rights, duties, and obligations of the City and the
enployees in the bargaining unit, and in the event that any provision
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Section 11. Duration and Renewal

LOCAL #541, tJrILITY IDRKERS UNICN
OF AMERICA, AFL<IO

APPROVFD AS. 'ID S~AN::E ~\ ", 1~<,
I (' 1 ....\

~ . ~\I .. ' ~.~ 1 ---''''Bai'~L~~ir.
Alex Peterson, Director DIW/
Water Utilities

Approved and adopted by General Resolution of the Bay City Ccmni.ssion
at a formal meeting held in the City of Bay City on the 17th day of

Julv , 1989. ----
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In the event any such ootice is given later than sixty (60) days prior
to the end of the ttmn, the contract will be ext:emed by the n'l.Jnt)erof
days that such notice is given.

WI'lNESSED :

This Aqreement shall beoane effective as of July 1, 1989, except as
otherwise provided and shall continue in full force and effect thJ:ough
June 30, 1992. Either party should notify the other in writing of its'
desire to terminate, change, or amend arry of the provisions of this
Agreement sixty (60) days prior to the end of the term.

of this Agreement shall at any tine be -held to be contrary to law by a
coort of u;AL~tent jurisdiction fran whose final jua;ement or decree no
appeal has been taken within the time provided therefore, such
provisions shall be void and inoperative: !'never, all other provisions
of this Agreement shall, insofar as possible, continue in full forceam effect.



APPENDIX A

City of Bay City and Iocal #541, U.W.U.A.
MEX>RANDtlM OF AGREEMENl'

June 27, 1989

REFERENCE:Article 10, Sectioo 2. E of the Bargaining Aqree.ment
effective 7/01/89.

The City and the Union agree as foll~ to the intent and nethod of
application for the bonus sick pay days r~ferenced in this new section:

(1) that the enployee rmst have at least 100 unused accroed sick days,
plus nust have CCltpleted at least the 26th year of credited service to
qualify for the bonus sick days pay.

(2) that only full years of service are oounted in the calculatioo for
bonus sick pay days.

(3) that the intent of the bonus days is to restore sick pay up to an
anomt not to exceed the amJUIltof unused accrued sick days the
enployee has as of retirement date, with the t:ot;al aIOOU1ltnot to exceed
200 days maxi.rcmt.

(4) that the chart shovm at Section 2.E. applies to tOOse employees who
meet the qualifications described above.

(5) that the bonus sick pay days applies also to an employee who may
die prior to retirarent, providing all other qualifications are net.

CITY OF BAY CITY

B M. Wagner
Persormel Director

c(2. ~ L", /
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MEM)RANDUM OF AGRE»1ENr
City of Bay City and U.W.U.A.:ux:al #541

MXiifications to Positicm Description for
"Shift Foreman-Wastewater"

Fran negotiations conducted Sept:e!tiJer 30, 1988, and October 4, 1988,
the City and the Union agree aro stipulate to the follo.vinq
rrodifications to the above position.

1. Changetitle to ''Wastewater Shift Supervisor"

2 • Under seqment NATURE OF ~RK

(a) add" and supervisory" after word "lead"

(b) chanqe reportability to "Assistant Plant Superintendent".

3. Under seqment ILLUSTRATIVE EXAMPLES OF IDRK

(a) rewrite 3rd paragraph to read as follows:
Oversees and participates in taking readings, making
adiustments, and occasionally in the gathering and
routine basic laboratory analysis of ~les such as
PH, telrperature, chlorine residual, etc."

4. Under seqment RBJUIREMENl'S FOR ~RK

(b) add item "Ability to perfonn routinely-ron, basic
wastewater laboratory analysis."

(a) rewrite second paragraph to read as follows:
"Possession of a valid Michigan Department of Natural
Resa.1rces level "C" Certification at time of
appointment, or ability to attain level "C"
Certification within eighteen ioonths of appointment." rP),\\\t~.o

/'
5. It is expressly noted and agreed that enployee Euqene Burdulis will

not be required to attain the new Level "c" required certification
as a condition of enploynent.

Bru M. Wagner
Personnel Director

c@k [~==-1. -===-_,0(5/ Sb
otto Green, Supermtendent
Wastewater Treatment Plant

1 .
• .' , 1 ')

. /"OItf.&.J.1i L~.~lcA~,( i

"Representative .
U.W.U.A. Local #541 OCT 051988

PERSONNEL DIR.



EXTENSION OF MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT

JOB COMBINATION - POWER & LIGHT DEPARTMENT
LLOYD PHILLIPS

The City of Bay City and Local #541 agree to continue and extend the
Memorandum of Agreement of 1/31/90 for an additional six (6) months to
a date on or about 1/31/91.

on an approximate monthly

Jac
U. #5

--~~~-~lLloyd ips ~
U.W.U.A. cal #541

This extension includes a continuing reviewtJ4j:1;£:arty

o

Richard Harris
Director of Electric Utilities

~~
. ~ .'10 17 --c-/

Thomas Kasper /.
Asst. Dir. of Electric Utilities

~~.vJ~Bruce M. Wagner
Personnel Director

8/23/90



MEM)RANDUM OF ~
CITYOFBAYCITYANDU.W.U.A.IL'CAL #541

JANUARY31, 1990

'IDPIC: Job Canbination - Electric Meter/Storeroan SUpervisor
Power & Light Department

The City and the Union agree to canbine the functions of storeroan
supervisor with tl'x>seof the electric meter supervisor, with the
folloring criteria and understanding:

1. '!bat the canbination is tenpOI'ary and reviewable in six (6)
IOOnths fran 2/1/90.

2. That the parties agree to reconvene in July 1990 (or before, if
circumstance warrant) to review the canbination.

3. That the pay rate for SUpervisor Lloyd Phillips shall be increased
by $.96 per hour to reflect the added duties as shown:

Base Rate $14.79
5%Exception((~i~) + .48 per current contract
Job Carbination Pay +.96 negotiated rate for tenp. added duties

$16.23 per hour

4. That the scheduled general increase for Local #541 ($.25 effective
7/1/90) will not affect the canbination pay, altlntgh it will
affect the 5%exception pay. (~i~~~,i~\)

~

Stipulated and agreed.

For the City:

~d4~d~j~GJ
Thanas Kasper Dct
Inter~Director of Electric

~~- ..:z~/-q,Z)
MarkL. Short Date
Operations SUpvr. - Div. B

For U.W.U.A.Local #541:

~~. ~ ~),l()
N mg '. ""\..Date /

res~ ~

~~zr~"~ldt°ck " /

~ '!;}-\-"to
L oy' -.; llips Date



MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT
CITY OF BAY CITY AND UWUA LOCAL #541

MAY 10, 1990

EXCEPTION PAY FOR DEPUTY CITY TREASURER AND DEPUTY CITY CLERK

1. City and Union agree on the revised job description of the
Deputy City Treasurer dated April 18, 1990.

2. Each Deputy shall receive a 5% exception pay should he/she be
required to assume the duties of the City Clerk/City Treasurer
for those consecutive hours beyond 40 hours of absence.

3. This agreement shall be effective May 10, 1990, for the Deputy
Clerk; and shall be applicable to the successor to the present
Deputy Treasurer.

Br • WagnerPI2:;cC;~~
Paul A. Kraft '
Asst. City Manager/Finance Dir.

a~~".J~Connie Deford .
City Clerk

FOR UWUA LOCAL #541:

J:::ie~ \1-pr::r~~ ~
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